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Greetings  Daughters  

 

As summer turns to fall, our new UDC year begins.  Iôm encouraging 

everyone to participate in our chapter, continue and further our true 

Southern History, and honor and be of service to our Veterans.  

 

Since we first chartered in Baxter Springs, Kansas on April 2014, we 

have been welcomed with open arms to the community.  The Baxter 

Springs Heritage Center and Museum continues to be our  home and I 

know we are all grateful for their generous hospitality to us.  Most of 

our meetings will be every other month on the 3 rd  Saturday at 1:00 

pm.   If you come a little early and would like to have lunch, I plan to 

be at Angels on the Route from a round 11:30am to 12:30pm.   I hope 

you will make an effort to attend as many meetings as you can.  

 

On, September 24 th  2016 I had the honor of attending the bestowal of the National 

Defense Medal to Ed Turlington in Southwest City, Missouri Library.  He was  absolutely 

thrilled for the recognition and honor.  This is one of the UDCôs most important activities, 

honoring our service men and women.  If any of you have family or friends who would 

qualify for one of the Military Service Award Medals, please speak up so we can give 

them the recognition they deserve.  

 

Iôve not made a lot of plans for the upcoming year because I would like for you 

members to participate in that planning at our October 22, 2016 meeting.   If you all 

know of a battlefield that we need t o visit, graves that need marking, someone youôd 

like to invite as a speaker, or a fun outing that we need to attend, speak up.  Iôve 

included our meeting dates in this newsletter for your convenience.  

 

Iôm looking forward to the next 2 years and feel honored to represent you as your 

President.  

 

Kathy  

òStand Fastó 
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  Save the Dates  
 

 

 

2016  

October 15   Maple Leaf Festival ï Carthage, Missouri  

   Kendrick House  12:00 p.m.  -  3:30pm  

   Hoops please, as we will be assisting the  Turkey Creek Fusiliers with a  

Civil War activity  

 

October 22   Chapter Meeting ï Baxter Springs, Kansas  

   Baxter Springs Museum   1:00 p.m. ï 3:00 p.m.  

   Optional Dutch Lunch ï Angels on the Route  11:30 a.m.  

 

November 4 -7 General Convention ï Richmond, Virginia  

   Omni Hotel  

 

November 12  Veterans Day Parade -  Baxter Springs , Kansas  

 

December 3  Baxter Springs Christmas Parade  

 

December 17  Chapter Meeting ï Baxter Springs, Kansas  

   Baxter Springs Museum   1:00 p.m. ï 3:00 p.m.  

   Optional Dutch Lunch ï Angels on the Route  11:30 a.m.  

2017  

February 18   Chapter Meeting ï Baxter Springs, Kansas  

   Baxter Springs Museum   1:00 p.m. ï 3:00 p.m.  

   Optional Dutch Lunch ï Angels on the Route  11:30 a.m.  

 

April 15   Chapter Meeting ï Baxter Springs, Kansas  

   Baxter Springs Museum   1:00 p.m. ï 3:00 p. m.  

   Optional Dutch Lunch ï Angels on the Route  11:30 a.m.  

 

June 17   Chapter Meeting ï Baxter Springs, Kansas  

   Baxter Springs Museum   1:00 p.m. ï 3:00 p.m.  

   Optional Dutch Lunch ï Angels on the Route  11:30 a.m.  
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Cowskin Prairie Chapter Officers  

2016 ð 2017  

 

President         Kathy Robinson  

Vice President        Carrie Ann Cook  

Second Vice President       Cheyhoma Dugger  

Recording Secretary       Chloe Goff  

Registrar         Kay Fleming  

Treasurer         Fredrea Cook  

Historian         Sherry Rollins  

Recorder of Military Service Awards     Mary Jane Parmele  

Chaplain         Julie Turlington  

Parliamentarian        Barbara Crew Hutton  

 

Committee Chairmen  
 

Benevolent Activities       Fredrea Cook  

Bylaws         Barbara Crew Hutton  

Computer         Carrie Ann Cook  

Correct Use of the Flags of the Confederacy   Kay Gregath  

Education         Cheyhoma Dugger  

Music of the Confederacy      Nancy Calhoun  

Newsletter         Fredrea Cook  

Patriotic Activities        All  

Proceedings ï Chapter Book      Chloe Goff  

Southern Literature  & Poetry      Nancy Calhoun  

Webmaster         Carrie Ann Cook  

Yearbook         Kathy Robinson  

Protocol Reminders  . . . . .  
 

Only the President speaks for the Chapter.  

 

When the Chapter President or President General first  enters the room or hall, we stand 

out of respect.  

 

When the Chapter President gives the chapter report at General Convention, we stand 

and remain standing until she has completed the report.  



4 
 

Welcome New Members!  
 

Monica Russell and her daughter, 

Crystal Russell, Grove, Oklahoma, have 

been accepted by the UDC for 

membership in the chapter.  Their 

ancestor is H. Cornelius Jones who 

served with the 1st Reg imet , Choctaw 

and Chickasaw Mounted Rifles, CSA .  

Both Monica a nd Crystal are active 

participants in the family business.  

 

 

Monica Russell          Crystal Russell  

 

 

Olive Baker Goad, Fairland, Oklahoma, has been accepted by 

the UDC for membership in the chapter.  She is a descendant of 

George Washington Swango of Wol fe County, Kentucky.  He 

provided material aid to the 4 th  Regiment, Kentucky Cavalry and 

the Confederate States of America.  

 

Olive Goad  

 

 

Fly your 1 st National Flag of the Confederacy daily!  
 

 

If any member  is interested in purchasing their Insignia or any  UDC jewelry, please 

contact the Insignia Chairman, Carrie Cook, and she will be happy to assist you.  

Her email add ress  is carriescorner@yahoo.com . 
 

 
 

Meeting Reminder  
Chapter Meeting ï Baxter Springs, Kansas  

Baxter Springs Museum   1:00 p.m. ï 3:00 p.m.  

Optional Dutch Lunch ï Angels on the Route  -   11:30 a.m.  
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The United Daughters of the Confederacy is the 

outgrowth of many local memorial, monument, and 

Confederate home associations and auxiliaries to camps 

of United Confederate Veterans that were organized 

after the War Between the States. It is the oldest 

patriotic organization in our country because of its 

connection with two statewide organizations that came 

into existence as early as 1890 ð the Daughters of the 

Confederacy (DOC) in Missouri and the Ladie sô Auxiliary 

of the Confederate Soldiers Home in Tennessee.  

The National Association of the Daughters of the Confederacy was organized 

in Nashville, Tenn., on September 10, 1894, by founders Mrs. Caroline 

Meriwether Goodlett of Nashville and Mrs. Anna Dave nport Raines of 

Georgia. At its second meeting in Atlanta, Ga., in 1895, the Organization 

changed its name to the United Daughters of the Confederacy. The United 

Daughters of the Confederacy was incorporated under the laws of the 

District of Columbia on Ju ly 18, 1919.  

The objects of the organization are Historical, Educational, Benevolent, 

Memorial and Patriotic:  

¶ To collect and preserve the material necessary for a truthful history of the 

War Between the States and to protect, preserve, and mark the places made 

historic by Confederate valor  

¶ To assist descendants of worthy Confederates in securing a proper education  

¶ To fulfill the sacred duty of benevolence toward the survivor of the War and 

those dependent upon them  

¶ To honor the memory of those who served an d those who fell in the service 

of the Confederate States of America  

¶ To record the part played during the War by Southern women, including 

their patient endurance of hardship, their patriotic devotion during the 

struggle, and their untiring efforts during the post -War reconstruction of the 

South  

¶ To cherish the ties of friendship among the members of the Organization  

Membership is open to women no less than 16 years of age who are blood 

descendants, lineal or collateral, of men and women who served honorably  

in the Army, Navy or Civil Service of the Confederate States of America, or 

gave Material Aid to the Cause.  

From the UDC Website [www.hqudc.org]  
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A nnual Meeting  
August 6, 2016 ï Photos courtesy James Rollins, Nancy Turlington & Kathy Robinson  

 

The Annual Meeting of the Cow skin Prairie Chapter took place in Baxter Springs, Kansas 

on August 6 th  at the historic Cooper Home.  Officer and Committee Chairman reports 

were made following a wonderful lunch catered by Angels on the Route.   

 

 

The luncheon speaker was Cheyhoma Dugger who discussed 

her time at Northeastern State University and the assistance 

her UDC scholarship has been.  She received the Henry Clay 

Darcy Scholarship from General, which is a four year 

disbursement of funds for her education.  Everyon e enjoyed 

learning more about the scholarship and Cheyhomaôs time 

at NSU.  We are all so proud of this young lady!  

 

 

 

New members receiving their membership 

certificates were Mary Jane Parmele and 

Julie Turlington.  Fredrea Cook introduced 

the ladies and presented them with their 

certificates and a personal gift.  The 

membership enthusiastically welcomed 

these ladies.  

 

 

New officers for the coming term were installed 

by Barbara Crew Hutton, Parliamentarian.  The 

outgoing President , Fredrea Cook,  pinned an d 

sashed Kathy Robinson, who will serve the 

next two years as Chapter President.  The list 

of new officers and committee appointments 

can be found elsewhere in this newsletter.  

 

A Memorial Service , conducted by temporary Chaplain Carrie Cook,  followed the 

adjournment of the Annual Meeting.  Joyce Mae Gibson, who passed away in June, was 

memorialized during this ceremony.  She was an active member of the chapter and will 

be missed by all.  
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Awards Banquet  

August 6, 2016 ï Photos courtesy James Rollins, Nancy T urlington & Kathy Robinson  

 

The Awards Banquet took place on Saturday 

evening at the Cooper Home, following the Annual 

Meeting.  The Turkey Creek Fusiliers Color Guard 

presented the colors in Confederate uniform.  They 

were joined by Garry Keene and Jim R ollins.  What a 

sight!  Dinner was catered by Vanôs Steakhouse and 

enjoyed by all.   

 

Following dinner and 

introductions the keynote 

speaker for the evening, Barry Linduff, presented and historical 

program.   Several awards were given, chief among them were the 

Military Service Awards, which are located elsewhere in this 

newsletter.   

 

Chapter awards included  Certificates of Merit to Fredrea Cook, 

Correct Use of the Flags of the Confederacy; Cheyhoma Dugger, P atriotic Activities; 

Nancy Calhoun, Southern Literature & Arts and 

Kathy Robinson , Yearbook .  These ladies as 

chairman of our committees received Awards 

at the last General Convention in Raleigh, NC . 

 

Steve Cottrell, Paul Lewis and Jim Bob 

Ridenhour of the  Turkey Creek Fusiliers 

received UDC Certificates of Appreciation for 

all their support of this chapter.  Additionally, 

each received a chapter pin.  The chapter 

continues to work closely with this group.  

 

Chapter Certificates were also given for 100% 

par ticipation in fund raising activities during 

the past three years.  They were presented to 

Kay Fleming, Carrie Cook, Kathy Robinson 

and Barbara Hutton, along with a red and 

white brooch  from the President  Fredrea 

Cook .  Annual Meeting Certificates were als o 

presented to Sherry Rollins, Kay Fleming and 

Carrie Cook, along with brooches and the 

appreciation of the President.  
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More Awards Banquet Photos  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carrie Cook  

 

 

      Barbara Hutton & Barney Larkin  

 

Kay & Rick Fleming  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Russell Family  

 

 

 

Barbara Hutton, V. V. Larkin & Kathy Robinson  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

V. V. Larkin, Fredrea Cook & Kathy Robinson  

 

Mary Jane Parmele, Josh & Chloe Goff  
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Military Service Awards  
August 6, 2016  

 

United States Marine Corps Sgt. Jason P. 

Russell received the Cross of Military Service 

for his service in Iraq.  Sgt. Russell  served 

with the 3rd Battalion, 24 th  Marines, 1 st  Marine 

Division .  He has done two tours of duty in 

Iraq.   

 
He is a descendant of H. Cornelius Jones who 

served with the 1st Reg imet , Choctaw and 

Chickasaw Mounted Rifles, CSA .  The regiment 

was with Watie when he laid down his arms in 

1865.  Jones went on to serve in the Choctaw 

Legislature and was a Captain of th e Choctaw 

Light Horse.  
 

Jason and his family live at  Grove, Oklahoma .  He is partner and Production Manager at  

CBI, Inc.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recipients of Military Service Awards with Presenter,  Fredrea Cook  

Ronnie L. Kelly, Nancy Kelly Turlington, Fredrea Cook  and Jason Russell  
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Military Service Awards  
August 6, 2016  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  Photo Courtesy Nancy Turlington  

 

Ronnie Kelly and Nancy Kelly Turlington  
 

Nancy accepted the Cross of Military Service for Robert Leroy Kelly, who died in the 

Philippines when his  plane crashed during World War II.   Sgt. Robert Leroy Kelly was a 

21 year old engineer and top turret gunner on a B -52 M itchell bomber with the United 

States Army Air Corps 822 nd  Bombardment Squadron, 5 th  Air Force .  Nancy was born 

fifteen days before hi s death and he had received a letter from his wife the morning of 

the flight, which shared the news of her birth.  

 

United States Army Sgt. Ronnie Kelly received the National Defense Medal for his service 

during the Vietnam War era.  Ronnie lives in Vinita,  Oklahoma and is a graduate of Afton 

High School, Afton, Oklahoma.  After serving his country he returned to northeast 

Oklahoma, raised a family and retired from Oklahoma Forensic.  It is the understanding 

of the editor that a special memory for Ronnie was  to actually fly in a B -52 Mitchell 

bomber.  

 

Ronnie and Nancy descend form John Duke Kelly, Co mpany  A, 7th Cavalry Volunteers, 

Missouri State Guard, Field & Staff, CSA.  Kelly was also a member of the Vernon County 

Partisan Rangers and rode with Quantrill.   After the war he moved to the Cherokee 

Nation, Indian Territory and by the 1880s had established a livery stable in the town of 

Afton.  
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Winnie Davis Medal Awarded to Kay Fleming  

 

Kay Fleming received the United Daughters of the 
Confederacy ôs Winnie Davi s Medal  during the Awards 

Banquet following the Annual Meeting .  The award is the 
highest honor paid to those members who go above and 

beyond in their contributions exceeding required duties  of 
membership , excluding the realm of history.   The award 

honor s members of the organization and express es 
appreciation to the  recipient for  their 

service.    Kay has always been there to 
assist other members with whatever 

they needed.  
 

Kay has represented this chapter at the 

each General Convention since our organization.   

 

A member of the UDC since 2006 , Kay has been a member of the 

Mississippi and Oklahoma Divisions.  

 

 

 

 

 

 General Convention  

 

 

Sewing costumes  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Potholders she made for Annual Meeting  

Kay weaves  


